Shelburne Finance Committee 
July 23, 2018

Town Hall

Present: John Payne, Kristian Whitsett, Jackie Walsh, Shelley Roberts
Call to Order: John Payne called the meeting to order at 7:05.

Minutes:  Board did not have the minutes from the last meeting ready.
Old Business:
Notion to Quilt building as possible police station site:

The committee voted to support the borrowing of $450,000 to purchase, renovate and furnish the Notion to Quilt building for the police department, a 15-year loan most likely at about 4.5 percent interest a year.
Search for new site for senior center:
Kristian noted that the former Mole Hollow building on Deerfield Street would cost $2.3 million to change into the senior center.  The owner may be asked about leasing possibilities, but those looking into sites greatly prefer owning.
Mohawk Trail Regional School District budgeting:

Leo contacted the Gill/Montague school district to invited officials there to talk to our committee and eventually the Shelburne Board of Selectmen about how G/M budgets each year.  There is more in that district than here for the towns to tell the school superintendent about budget limits.  Kristrian will set up that time.

Jackie is going to contact the Rowe principal to set up a time for him to talk to our Finance Committee about ramifications of Rowe leaving the district, which it did recently, including financial ones.

Truck purchases for the Highway Department:

There has been a large increase in the dollar amount the highway department requests each year to buy trucks.  Finance committee members wonder if used trucks are the way to go.  Jackie proposed meeting with Highway Superintendent Mark Shippee to discuss the requests and ask why they have gone up, outside the stress of the budget season.

New Business:
Chairman Leo Ojala has resigned from the committee effective immediately.  We all expressed our sorrow at his leaving and thanks for his leadership and time and planned to get together in person with him.
The next Finance Committee meeting will be at 7 p.m., Aug. 20, at Town Hall.

The meeting was adjourned at about 7:30 to attend an executive session with the Select Board for reasons of negotiating spending on a new police station building.
